Sneha Kiran of Mysor Spastic Society
(Industrial Area, Metagalli, Mysore – 570 016, Karnataka)

http://www.ashanet.org/projects/project-view.php?p=250
· Name of Project: Sneha Kiran Of Mysore Spastic Society
· Name of the chapter supporting the project: Asha Arizona
· Primary Project Contact in India:

· Name:   James A.P. Secretary, Sneha Kiran Of Mysore Spastic Society 
· Phone: 91-821-2581113. Cell #: 009844043965
· E-mail : spasticmysore@yahoo.co.in
· Secondary Project Contact in India: 

· Name: Raja Rm Krishnan
· Tel  +9444404060
· Email: rajaram@solnettechnologies.com
· Primary Project Contact in USA:

· Name: Raghu Santanam
· Tel: 480-456-9363           

· Email: raghu_santanam@yahoo.com
· Site visit performed on December  9th, 2010 by:

· Name: Raghu Santanam
· Tel: 480-456-9363           

· Email: raghu_santanam@yahoo.com
· Chapter Affiliation: Asha Arizona (volunteer)

I visited Sneha Kiran facilities on December 9th 2010. James picked me up from my house in Mysore and drove me to the facility. The facility is in the industrial suburbs of Mysore. The place used to be a factory of some kind and has been rented. It is spacious with two stories. The first floor has space for all the teachers and students. The students are spread out through out the hall. Many of the parents stay with their kids and participate in the daily activities. Equipment, chair and activities are tailor made for each student. They also showed me how they modified the toilets to accommodate the student needs. When I visited the school, the school was in session and I met with almost all of the teachers and volunteers. Many of the founders of the society also have kids enrolled in the school. There are about 50 students enrolled. The school has purchased a bus to transport the kids.
I visited the new school building under construction near the Ring Road (Bogadhi). The construction is expected to complete by end of 2011. The building includes several classrooms and has facilities for teachers and restrooms (equipped for special needs children).
While many of the parents themselves are volunteers, the special educators, helpers and school bus drivers have to be paid on a regular basis. The society is hoping to use part of the project funding for this purpose. Currently, they are also planning to create activities for more advanced kids to make artifacts (such as envelopes, paintings, etc.). 

Overall the work done by the volunteers in the society is very impressive. They want to expand further and reach many other kids in the Mysore area. But, it is very hard to scale the operations. I think the facility itself is big enough – but they need a permanent facility. The new school building will help in this regard – the total budget for the building is 1 Crore Indian Rupees. 
Since each student has a unique need they customize the curriculum, activities, furniture and the activity area. What the educators and volunteers are doing currently is commendable work. This year’s funding will primarily be aimed to supplement operational expenses such as honorariums for teachers. As they get more funding from other sources, I think our funding can supplement expenses for expanding the reach and create more infrastructure for student activities.
James dropped me back home. James also has a kid who has cerebral palsy. His wife volunteers in the school and their kid is also enrolled in. 

